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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF CONSUMER PROTECTION

COMMISSION OF PHARMACY

May 31, 2006
10:00 a.m.
The regular meeting of the Commission of Pharmacy was called to order by Chairman Summa.  The meeting was held in Room #126 of the State Office Building located at 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 06106.

Commissioners Present:


Steve Beaudin


Edith G. Goodmaster

Robert Guynn, R.Ph.

Jean Mulvihill, R.Ph.


William Summa, Jr.
, R.Ph.

Frederick Vegliante, R.Ph.
Staff Present:

Michelle Sylvestre, R.Ph. [Drug Control Agent/Board Administrator]

Others Present:
Sarah Alicea 



Jane Beeba

Stephen Beecher



Larry Beninati

Charles Cyganoski



Ben Davis

Lucrezia Finegan



Anthony Gastaldo

Patrick Harvey



Jean Jacob

Kristin Janson



Nitty Babu Joseph

Jennifer Judd



Grazyna Kostecka

Mimi Liu




Kathryn McNamara

Katrina Mercier



Hany Mohamed

Amanda Chi Lai Ng


Karl A. Nieforth

Terrence O’Brien



Tim Ouellette

Jennifer Oziol



Lauren Restaino

Yvonne Riley-Poku



Shalini Sahu

Rich Sincock



Josephine Marie Stovall-Newborn

Mark Yerushalmi

Interview of Reciprocity Candidates

The following candidates were sworn in and interviewed by the Commissioners.  Various questions were asked of the individual candidates.  A few of the questions were as follows:

1. Why do you want to be licensed in Connecticut?

PAGE 2617
2. What are Connecticut’s requirements for continuing education?
3. Have you ever had a problem with drugs and/or alcohol?
4. Have you ever been before a Board of Pharmacy in the past?
Teena Abraham




From Texas

David Christian Balsamini


From New York

Laura Fifield





From New Jersey

Anthony Michael Gastaldo


From Ohio

Kathryn Gail McNamara



From Michigan

Amanda Chi Lai Ng



From New York

Lauren Michele Restaino



From New York

Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above applications for licensure by reciprocity.

Jennifer Ann Judd




From Massachusetts

Grazyna Kostecka




From Illinois

Katrina Marie Mercier



From Rhode Island

Yvonne Riley-Poku




From Massachusetts

Richard James Sincock



From Kansas

Josephine Marie Stovall-Newborn

From Indiana

Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above applications for licensure by reciprocity pending successful completion of the MPJE Examination.

Request for a Pharmacy Internship

Nitty Joseph appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to request permission to apply for a pharmacy internship.
Commission Action:  The Commission of Pharmacy granted Nitty Joseph permission to apply for a pharmacy intern registration.  The Commission informed Nitty Joseph that she will need a minimum TSE score of 55 to be eligible for pharmacist licensure in the State of Connecticut.  
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Shalini Sahu appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to request permission to apply for a pharmacy internship. 

Commission Action:  The Commission of Pharmacy granted Shalini Sahu permission to apply for a pharmacy intern registration.  The Commission informed Shalini Sahu that she will need a minimum TSE score of 55 to be eligible for pharmacist licensure in the State of Connecticut.  

Rajiv Dhingra did not appear before the Commission of Pharmacy since the opportunity for the pharmacy internship was no longer available.

‘First Time’ Pharmacy Managers
The following individual appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy as ‘first time’ pharmacy managers:
Sarah Alicea

Walgreens Pharmacy – Hamden, CT

Jane Beeba


Wal-Mart Pharmacy – Newington, CT

Charles Cyganoski

Brooks Pharmacy – Moosup, CT

Patrick Harvey

Walgreens Pharmacy – Westport, CT

Jean Jacob


Walgreens Pharmacy


Kristin Janson

Brooks Pharmacy – New London, CT

Ann Linskey


Walgreens Pharmacy

Thomas Linskey

Walgreens Pharmacy – Waterbury, CT

Hany Mohamed

Walgreens Pharmacy – Norwalk, CT

Terrence E. O’Brien
Suburban Pharmacy LTC – West Hartford

Jennifer Oziol

Walgreens Pharmacy

David Reilly


Price Chopper Pharmacy – Putnam, CT

· Ryan Bango could not appear before the Commission of Pharmacy due to emergency medical reasons.
· Ellen Bridget Cudak did not appear before the Commission of Pharmacy because she did not assume the position of pharmacy manager.
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New Pharmacy Applications

Price Chopper Pharmacy #189

David Reilly
251 Kennedy Drive; Suite #A

Pharmacy Manager

Putnam Shopping Center

PCT.9878

Putnam, CT 06260

PCY.2062

Pharmacy Manager David Reilly appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Price Chopper Pharmacy #189.  Pharmacy Manager Reilly stated that he can physically staff this pharmacy without any issues.  The anticipated date to open is July 23, 2006.
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Vegliante and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above new pharmacy application provided all the requirements set forth in the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met.  The pharmacy was classified as a community pharmacy.  

Suburban Pharmacy LTC, Inc.

Terrence O’Brien

342 North Main Street


Pharmacy Manager

Suite #70




PCT.8795

West Hartford, CT 06117

PCY.2051

Pharmacy Manager Terrence O’Brien appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Suburban Pharmacy LTC, Inc.  Pharmacy Manager O’Brien stated that he can physically staff this pharmacy without any issues.
Commission Action:  The Commission of Pharmacy denied the above new pharmacy application.
Walgreens Pharmacy #9521

Jean Jacob

1000 Park Avenue



Pharmacy Manager


Bridgeport, CT 06604


PCT.9700

PCY.2059
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Pharmacy Supervisor Mimi Liu and Pharmacy Manager Jean Jacob appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Walgreens Pharmacy #9521.  Pharmacy Manager Jacob stated that he can physically staff this pharmacy without any issues.
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Vegliante and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above new pharmacy application provided all the requirements set forth in the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met.  The pharmacy was classified as a community pharmacy.  

Walgreens Pharmacy #9101

Jennifer Oziol

2505 Whitney Avenue


Pharmacy Manager

Hamden, CT 06518


PCT.10365

PCY.2061

Pharmacy Supervisor Mimi Liu and Pharmacy Manager Jennifer Oziol appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Walgreens Pharmacy #9101.  Pharmacy Manager Oziol stated that she can physically staff this pharmacy without any issues.
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Vegliante and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above new pharmacy application provided all the requirements set forth in the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met.  The pharmacy was classified as a community pharmacy.  

Walgreens Pharmacy #9612

Timothy Ouellette

700 Bridgeport Avenue


Pharmacy Manager


Shelton, CT 06484



PCT.9478

PCY.2060

Pharmacy Supervisor Mimi Liu and Pharmacy Manager Timothy Ouellette appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Walgreens Pharmacy #9612.  Pharmacy Manager Ouellette stated that he can physically staff this pharmacy without any issues.
PAGE 2621
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Vegliante and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above new pharmacy application provided all the requirements set forth in the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met.  The pharmacy was classified as a community pharmacy.  

Pharmacy Relocations
Walgreens Pharmacy #2878

From:




To:

950 Main Street


20 Connecticut Boulevard
East Hartford, CT 06108

East Hartford, CT 06108

PCY.1465



PCY.1465


Ben Davis, Pharmacy Manager

Pharmacy Supervisor Mimi Liu and Pharmacy Manager Ben Davis appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Walgreens Pharmacy #2878.  Pharmacy Manager Davis knew he was aware that he was accountable for all legend drugs, etc. during the relocation.
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Vegliante and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above pharmacy relocation application provided all the requirements set forth in the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met.  

Pharmacy Remodels

Annex Pharmacy



Richard T. Carbray

2380A Dixwell Avenue


Pharmacy Manager

Hamden, CT 06514


PCT.4948




PCY.1981

Pharmacy Manager Richard T. Carbray appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Annex Pharmacy.

Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above pharmacy remodel provided all the requirements set forth in 
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the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met.  

Brookfield Pharmacy


Paul A. Tanski

60 Old New Milford Road

Pharmacy Manager

Brookfield, CT 06804


PCT.5676

PCY.1469


** Question Regarding Plans Approved on March 29, 2006 **

Commission Action:  The Commission of Pharmacy reviewed the report submitted by Drug Control Agent Alex Mathiasen** regarding Brookfield Pharmacy’s remodel.  Brookfield Pharmacy’s remodel was approved by the Commission of Pharmacy on March 29, 2006.   It was the Commission’s decision to deny Brookfield Pharmacy’s remodel plans as submitted on March 29, 2006 based on Drug Control Agent Mathiasen’s report.  The Commission of Pharmacy respectfully requests that Brookfield Pharmacy submit new plans.

**  Drug Control Agent Alex Mathiasen’s report is on file with  

                the Commission of Pharmacy.

Brooks Pharmacy #230


Mark Yerushalmi

1619 Post Road



Pharmacy Manager

Fairfield, CT 06430



PCT.6827

PCY.1413

Pharmacy Supervisor Lucrezia Finegan and Pharmacy Manager Mark Yerushalmi appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Brooks Pharmacy #230.
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above pharmacy remodel:

1. provided all the requirements set forth in the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met. 
2. pending, if applicable, receipt of zoning approval for the drive-thru window. 
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Brooks Pharmacy #293


Stanley Gratt

1032 Hope Street



Pharmacy Manager

Stamford, CT 06907


PCT.3463

PCY.1504

Pharmacy Supervisor Lucrezia Finegan appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to represent Brooks Pharmacy #293.
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above pharmacy remodel:

1. provided all the requirements set forth in the Connecticut Pharmacy and Drug Laws as enforced by the Commission of Pharmacy are met. 

2. pending, if applicable, receipt of zoning approval for the drive-thru window. 

Legal Matters
Formal Hearing:  Docket Number 06-556
[John F. Tuite – PCT.3376]

Attorney Schwane presented this case involving the summary suspension of John F. Tuite’s Connecticut pharmacist license on April 26, 2006.
· The hearing began at 11:40 a.m.

· In Attendance:

Administrative Hearings Attorney Steve Schwane

Assistant Attorney General Daniel Shapiro 

Commissioner Steve Beaudin

Commissioner Edie Goodmaster

Commissioner Robert Guynn

Commissioner Jean Mulvihill

Commissioner/Chairman William Summa

Commissioner Fred Vegliante

Allyn DeMaida, Executive Assistant to the Commissioner,  

Department of Consumer Protection
· Administrative Hearings Attorney Schwane presented the following documents into evidence:

Exhibit #1:
Administrative Complaint

Exhibit #2:
Notice of Summary Suspension of Pharmacist License Number 3376
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Exhibit #3:
Administrative Hearings Attorney Schwane’s April 27, 2006 letter to John F. Tuite sent both certified mail and first class postage

Exhibit #4:
John F. Tuite’s Credential View Screen 

Exhibit #5:
North Carolina Board of Pharmacy’s Order Summarily Suspending John F. Tuite’s North Carolina Pharmacist License

Exhibit #6:
North Carolina Board of Pharmacy’s Order Summarily Suspending United Care Pharmacies, LLC’s North Carolina Pharmacy Permit

Exhibit #7:
North Carolina Board of Pharmacy’s Waiver of Hearing and Consent to Revocation of License for John F. Tuite

Exhibit #8:
Michelle Sylvestre’s April 24 and 25, 2006 e-mail correspondence with the South Carolina Board of Pharmacy (Eddie Durant and Lee Ann Bundrick) & Copy of South Carolina’s On-line License Lookup for John F. Tuite’s South Carolina Pharmacist License

Exhibit #9:
Drug Control Agent Michelle Sylvestre’s March 27, 2006 investigative report regarding John F. Tuite
· John F. Tuite was sworn in by Chairman Summa.

· John F. Tuite did not enter any documents into evidence.

· Drug Control Agent Michelle Sylvestre was sworn in by Chairman Summa and questioned by Attorney Schwane.

· John F. Tuite was questioned by Attorney Schwane.

· The Commissioners asked John F. Tuite questions.

· The hearing ended at 12:55 p.m.

Commission Action:  Commissioner Vegliante moved, seconded by Commissioner Mulvihill and passed by a vote of (4-1) to continue the suspension of John F. Tuite’s Connecticut license to practice pharmacy pending the conclusion of any and all civil and/or criminal charges.  Once all civil and/or criminal charges are concluded, the Commission of Pharmacy will revisit this matter and decide if:

1. the suspension of John F. Tuite’s Connecticut license to practice pharmacy should be continued OR
2. if John F. Tuite’s Connecticut license to practice pharmacy should be revoked.
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· Commissioner Guynn abstained from the vote.
· Commissioner Beaudin opposed the vote.
John Skinnon’s Formal Hearing was continued indefinitely.

Taftville Pharmacy’s Formal Hearing was continued until June 28, 2006.
Pharmacy File 06-536 

[Daniel D. Golba – PCT.6276]

Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed two prescription errors within a three-year period.  The agreement requires a Letter of Reprimand and the CE course.      

Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Goodmaster and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy File 06-137 

[Paul E. Dufresne – PCT.7200]

Commissioner Vegliante ‘stepped down’.  Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who admitted to taking a small quantity of the legend drug Fioricet without a prescription.  The Department does not believe that the pharmacist has a dependency problem.  Pursuant to the proposed agreement, the pharmacist license will be suspended for two weeks.  This suspension period is consistent with other suspensions for using small quantities of drugs without a prescription. The Department felt that the pharmacist should be subject to drug screens for the first year of the probationary period. 

Commission Action:  Commissioner Beaudin moved, seconded by Commissioner Mulvihill and passed by a vote of (5-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy Files 06-171 and 06-172 

[Viens Pharmacy, 171 Providence Street, Putnam, CT 06260 – PCY.152]

[Celeste Marie Frappier – PCT.5468]

Commissioner Beaudin ‘stepped down’.  Attorney Schwane presented this case involving numerous violations of the pharmacy statutes and regulations. The violations included expired drugs, the supervision of pharmacy technicians, and security and confidentiality issues.  The department believes these violations were substantial and warrant severe 
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penalties against both the pharmacy and the pharmacist manager, who was also the owner.  Therefore, the agreements include a suspension for the pharmacist, probation, and civil penalties. The pharmacist cannot 
manage the pharmacy during the probationary period and must pass the law exam.  The pharmacy was sold and taken over by a chain pharmacy. 

Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (5-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreements.

Pharmacy File 06-170
[Joseph E. Marcotte – PCT.7598]

Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed two prescription errors within a three-year period.  The pharmacist has taken the CE course.  The agreement calls for a Letter of Reprimand.  
Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Beaudin and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy File 06-292

[Lynn Paradise Brewer – PCT.5462]

Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed two prescription errors within a three-year period.  The pharmacist has taken the CE course.  The agreement calls for a Letter of Reprimand.  
Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Beaudin and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy File 06-498

[Barbara A. Calitri – PCT.4689]

Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed two prescription errors within a three-year period.  The pharmacist has taken the CE course.  The agreement calls for a Letter of Reprimand.  
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Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Beaudin and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy File 06-537  
[Kevin J. Czarzasty – PCT.6818]

Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed two prescription errors within a three-year period.  The pharmacist has taken the CE course.  The agreement calls for a Letter of Reprimand.  
Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Beaudin and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy File 06-555

[Robert A. Wollenberg – PCT.5012]
Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed two prescription errors within a three-year period.  The pharmacist has taken the CE course.  The agreement calls for a Letter of Reprimand.  
Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Beaudin and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy File 06-563
[Melanie A. Laskowski – PCT.8586]
Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed two prescription errors within a three-year period.  The pharmacist has taken the CE course.  The agreement calls for a Letter of Reprimand.  

Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Beaudin and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy File 06-545
[Mark R. Pontbriand – PCT.4635]

Attorney Schwane presented this case involving a pharmacist who committed three prescription errors within a three-year period.  The 
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agreement calls for a one year probation, a Letter of Reprimand and the continuing education course concerning prescription errors.  
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the above-mentioned settlement agreement.

Pharmacy Files 05-98, 05-123, 05-129, 05-173 and 2005-7656
Attorney Schwane presented these cases involving pharmacists who have committed prescription errors.  These pharmacists have completed a USP Practitioners’ Reporting Network error form and taken the continuing education program concerning prescription errors.  The Department recommends that the Commission vote to dismiss these specific cases.
Commission Action:  Commissioner Goodmaster moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to dismiss the above-mentioned pharmacy files.
Legislative Update
· The Commission of Pharmacy agreed to accept the changes made to the proposed “Flu Vaccine” regulations.
· A public hearing needs to be scheduled for the proposed “Nuclear Pharmacy” regulations.
· The proposed “TOEFL and TSE” regulations were approved by the Governor’s office.  A public hearing needs to be scheduled.
Attorney Schwane informed the Commission of Pharmacy that he received 14 new cases from the Drug Control Division since the April 26, 2006 Commission of Pharmacy meeting.
  9
prescription error cases 
  2
generic substitution cases
  3
summary suspensions
Miscellaneous
The Commission of Pharmacy discussed the pharmacy calculations examination and the following options:

1. Continue with the examination
· Commissioner Beaudin contacted the University of Connecticut to request their assistance in determining the psychometric soundness of the current pharmacy calculations.  The 
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· psychology department is willing to undertake this project and can do so without a conflict of interest.

2. Remove the requirement for the examination

Commission Action:  Commissioner Guynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Mulvihill and passed by a vote of (6-0) to remove the requirement for the pharmacy calculations and pharmacy practice examinations.  A request needs to be submitted to the legislature to change Sections 20-576-3(a), 20-576-3(a)(2) and 20-576-3(a)(4) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies.
The Commission of Pharmacy discussed Bill Schommer’s e-mail asking if the Commission would ever entertain a request to operate a pharmacy without a sink.  The Commission of Pharmacy would not entertain a request to operate a pharmacy without a sink and made reference to Section 20-576-20(a)(6) of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies.

Commissioner Beaudin informed his fellow Commissioners that the Connecticut Pharmacists Association was unable to submit the requested language change to Section 20-609(b) of the Connecticut General Statutes during the past legislative session.  The Commission will ask the Department to submit the requested language change to Section 20-609(b) during the next legislative session.

Assistant Attorney General Henry Salton appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to discuss the following Medco issues:
1. Medco Lockout of United Steelworkers Members in Las Vegas, Nevada
· The Commission of Pharmacy must remain completely neutral when it comes to labor disputes unless public health and welfare is in danger.  
· Evaluation of whether the public health and welfare is endangered must be made without regard to the merits of any labor dispute.  The Commission should only act where there is concrete evidence of risk to the public not merely because of the existence of a labor dispute.

2. Medco’s Central Fill Request
· The model presented by Medco requires Medco to be registered as a non-resident pharmacy in Connecticut.

· The Commission of Pharmacy has no legal basis to tell Medco that they cannot be exclusive.  
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· The Commission of Pharmacy has no legal basis to impose such a condition.

· The Commission of Pharmacy has no foundation for such an order.
· The Commission of Pharmacy may have a valid policy concern but the legislature has not given the Commission of Pharmacy this authority.

Commission Action:  The Commission of Pharmacy tabled this matter until June 28, 2006.
Arrow Pharmacy & Nutrition Center Pharmacy #78, 340 Dixwell Avenue, New Haven, CT 06511 (PCY.1718)

Familymeds Regional Manager Steven Kay appeared before the Commission of Pharmacy to discuss Arrow Pharmacy & Nutrition Center #78.

· Environmental issues still exist at the current location.

· Familymeds, Inc. is securing a lease on a new building about a mile away.  The temporary pharmacy will be relocated to this site.

· The anticipated opening date for the new location will be September 2006.

· Familymeds, Inc. would still like to secure the current location for a future pharmacy.

Commission Action:  The Commission of Pharmacy wants blueprints, zoning approval, etc. at the June 28, 2006 Commission of Pharmacy meeting.  The Commission of Pharmacy has extended an abundance of patience and wants a concrete commitment on June 28, 2006.  This will be the final consideration for a final extension.  The pharmacy manager must be present.

Request for CE Waivers/Requests
Sonia K. Gupta
Accept the program, An Overview of Glaucoma, towards her 2006 continuing education requirement
Karen A. Kowalczyk
Waive the requirement for five (5) live credits in the 2006 calendar year
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Commission Action:  Commissioner Vegliante moved, seconded by Commissioner Goodmaster and passed by a vote of (6-0) to approve the above-mentioned continuing education requests.  

Request for CE Program Approval
Clostridium Difficile – Associated Disease (CDAD)
Approval Number:

2006-06
Date of Program:

July 11, 2006

Credit(s):


1.0 Live



Commission Action:  Commissioner Beaudin moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to approve the above-mentioned continuing education program.  

Approval of Minutes

Commissioner Goodmaster moved, seconded by Commissioner Mulvihill and passed by a vote of (6-0) to accept the minutes from the April 26, 2006 Commission of Pharmacy meeting.

Non-Resident Pharmacy Applications

AllergyChoices Pharmacy


LaCrosse, WI 54601

Back Bay Drugs




D’Iberville, MS 39540

Curascript IP Infusion Pharmacy

Byfield, MA 01922

First Choice Rx




Sunrise, FL 33351

Island Pharmacy Services, Inc.


Woodruff, WI 54568

Kohll’s/RxMPSS




Omaha, NE 68107

Pacific Pulmonary Services


Tempe, AZ 85281

Palm Beach Pharmaceuticals Inc.

Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33410

Commission Action:  Commissioner Mulvihill moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to approve the above-mentioned non-resident pharmacy applications.

Burnham McKinney Pharmacy #1

Moss Point, MS 39563

Pending Copy of Current Pharmacy License and Toll-Free Telephone Number

Burnham McKinney Pharmacy #3

Gautier, MS 39553

Pending Copy of Current Pharmacy License 
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Home Oxygen Services LLC


Kimball, NE 69145

Pending Toll-Free Telephone Number

Commission Action:  Commissioner Mulvihill moved, seconded by Commissioner Guynn and passed by a vote of (6-0) to approve the 
above-mentioned non-resident pharmacy applications pending receipt of the required documentation.

New Business

Commissioner Guynn informed his fellow Commissioners that the  four (4) pharmacists who applied to participate in the collaborative drug therapy management in a community pharmacy two-year pilot program will be interviewed at the Connecticut Pharmacists Association on Thursday, June 01, 2006.

Commissioner Goodmaster informed her fellow Commissioners that she attended Northeast Recycling Council’s medication collection/disposal exercise held in Rutland, Vermont on May 20, 2006.  A copy of Commissioner Goodmaster’s report is on file with the Commission of Pharmacy.

There being no further business, Chairman Summa adjourned the meeting.
Respectfully Submitted,

William J. Summa, Chairman
Prepared by:

Michelle Sylvestre, Drug Control Agent/Board Administrator
